Buildings Committee incorporating Health & Safety
Minutes from meeting Wednesday 18th April 2018
Present - Becky Davies, Paul Bond, Kim Law

Matters arising from minutes:  29th November 2017
· Terms of reference – The committee looked at the terms of reference.  These were agreed but it was noted that it would be useful to have another governor on this committee.
· Quotes for extra electrical sockets – Not yet received.
· Quotes for tree work – Quotes were obtained and work to the oak tree has been carried out.  The last tree survey was carried out in October 2016, could be this year or next before another is done.  PB has been delegated to monitor the large oak tree between surveys, to check if any maintenance needs to be carried out.
· School Building Register – PAT testing has now been carried out.
· COSHH – Kim has reviewed and updated the COSHH file.
· Grit bins – These were filled and used a number of times during the icy weather.
School House

Since the last meeting PB has spoken to WW who has been trying to go through paperwork relating to the school house.  No further information or clarification from the Diocese has been asked for yet.  
KL questioned whether we should add the school house to our own monitoring documents e.g. School Buildings Register and Inspection Checklist.
Ongoing.

Training 
KL has carried out H&S induction training with a student teacher and two new members of staff on long term supply cover.  First Aid training is up to date.  KL needs to attend another IOSH Managing Safely in Schools course.
Accident Analysis and monitoring – Autumn term 2017 and Spring term 2018 (see sheets in H&S file)
Average amount of accidents, mainly trips, slips, collisions outdoors.  No particular places or equipment seem to come up repeatedly.  
Decking sometimes gets slippery when wet – KL to monitor and organise cleaning.
Monitoring health and safety concerns/incidents book
Staff have been emailed to inform them of the need to put concerns and/or maintenance issues in the book on Wendy’s desk.  This seems to be working well as a number of staff have recorded issues. 
The committee looked at the book to monitor that issues were being acted upon.  Wendy has emailed Mick and the majority of concerns have been dealt with.  Other issues such as broken paving slabs, wooden trim in hall still to be fixed, though these were only added to the book towards the end of Spring term.  
Monitor School Building register

Most checks are up to date, (see sheet in folder).  A fire drill is overdue and boiler service due.
Paul queried whether we needed a Gas Safety Check if the only gas we have is for the heating.
Staff risk assessments

Stress, Lone working, Working at heights.  These have been reviewed by Kim, no changes made.
KL circulate to staff

Legionella
Ian Blair has not been asked to do a water system check for a couple of years. PB suggested that he just be asked to carry out a check if the water system is changed in any way.
KL to review the Risk assessment.  
School Records Policy

This is a document relating to the new Data Protection regulations coming into force in May 2018.  
The committee agreed the document and PB has signed it.
Ceiling voids pre inspection visit
Someone has carried out a check of the electrics in the hall, prior to the ceiling void inspection, to assess what may need to be moved before the ceiling is taken down.  We do not yet have a date for the ceiling void work to be carried out.  WW has spoken to someone at the County Council to clarify that they will meet all costs.
AOB

The path around the field has been completed and the children are using it daily.

Paul asked about asbestos in school.  All was removed from the boiler house in Feb 2014. Has the school house ever been inspected for asbestos?  Whose responsibility would it be?  
KL and WW will try to find out as part of clarifying School House responsibilities.

Date of next meeting:  To be arranged towards the end of the Summer term
